
January 2018 Minutes 
 

Jon M. opened with the declaration of unity 
Secretary's report- Mike M handed out the minutes from December 2017. Jeff motioned to pass, 
Michael seconded , all in favor motion passed. 
Treasurer report- Mark R handed out the report from December 2017 as of the new year district 
41 has a balance of 400.96. Jeff motioned to pass, Adrian seconded, all in favor motion passed. 
DCM report- Brent E absent. 
Alt DCM- Jon M handed out the agenda and didn’t have anything to report. 
Treatment Coordinator- Bre D reports that she has reached out to connect with Twin Lakes and 
has been organizing to take meetings there on Thursdays at 7 and is always in need of 
members to lend a helping hand and spread our message of hope. 
Medallion Master- Mike F sold 11.02 in coins to the Tues. night Long Timers Group and sold a 
few other coins to various members leaving him with a balance of -1.93. 
Grapevine Rep- Jeff has nothing to report. 
GSR report- Joe is the new GSR for the East Hills group. Welcome Joe and congratulations on 
1 year of Sobriety!! 
Ryan, Longtimers- Reports they will be holding their 22nd anniversary on Feb. 13 and also other 
home group members need volunteers to take meetings into the prison. 
Adrian, New Freedom- Reports they are in need of home group members to help out with the 
meeting, and may make a call list for other none homegroup members to help out. 
Bre, One Day at A Time- Reports the meeting is growing in membership! 
Randy, Easy Does It- Reports the security guards at HGA are checking in to make sure the area 
has been thoroughly cleaned. The maid is still in detox! 
Amire, Tuesday Night Serenity- Reports steady attendance with the halfway house and other 
members but needs homegroup members as well. 
Michael, New Life Beginners- Nothing to report. 
Joe, East Hills- Reports they have a good number of home group members and they will be 
holding their 37th anniversary on Jan. 25th doors open at 7 and the regular meeting will be held 
at 8 with 2 mini leads. 
Jeff, Hard Knox- Reports low membership but they have a lot of newcomers coming in. 
Mike, Mt. Cal. 12 and 12- Reports a good attendance, the 12+12 discussion leads to lots of 
involvement during the meeting and that having worksheets that go along with the meeting 
really take away any discomfort a new less experienced member may have. 
Old business- No old business. 
New business- No new business. 
Randy motioned to adjourn, Jon seconded, all in favor motion passed. We closed with The 
Responsibility Statement.  


